         Research Riders Meeting

Aug 14, 2008

Art Nicholls, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order. There were 16 members present in the B71 conference room. 

The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved. Motioned Don Moravits 2nd Chuck Ellis.

Treasurer’s report: 

====================================
=========

Beginning Balance:



$ 674.41

------------------------------------
---------

Park Reservation – Steve Clay


$ (80.00)

Dividend





$   0.40

------------------------------------
---------

Current Balance:




$ 594.81

====================================
=========

New Business:

Voting of officers:  Ballots were passed out and then collected from all who had not emailed there votes in.  Tabulation was done by Don Moravits and Mark Griffin.  Results of voting for the 2008 – 2009 term were:

President – Art Nicholls 

Vice Pres – Scott Mullin

Treasurer – Chuck Ellis

Sr Road Captain – Daniel Garcia

Secretary – Steve Clay

Ken Irvin was thanked for his 4 years of service as treasurer by Art Nicholls and others.

Research Riders Picnic is set for Sept. 27th @ Palmetto State Park – Sandra Meckel has graciously volunteered to chair the food committee, get with her if you would like to help her with food preparations.

Club dues of $5 are now due.  Please send to Chuck Ellis through inner office mail or through regular mail at this address: 6220 Culebra Rd., Bldg 90, San Antonio, TX. 78238  Final deadline to have your dues turned in is the last Friday of September.  After that your name will be dropped from the roster.

Iron Butt Ride is set for Sept. 6th.  Art Nicholls has volunteered to witness the departure and arrival of those willing to ride the grueling 1000 mile ride in 24 hours or less.  He will also be on standby with a trailer in the event of need.

Scott Mullin motioned to have the club provide patches to all who do an Iron Butt ride, 1000 miles in less than 24 hr.

This was voted on and carried.

Upcoming Rides – Patrick Keller suggested a series of short rides, the first being the Mission Trail Ride which will be Sept. 20th, details to follow.

Aug. 23rd – TX Pride BBQ – a fundraiser in support of Veterans which is put on by the Leathernecks, BBQ Plates $8

Aug. 30th – Fischer House – at the Shade Tree Saloon in Spring Branch, TX - $10 donation will get you BBQ Plate and a raffle ticket.

MS Bike to the Beach – Training for volunteers is coming up. The next training (mandatory) for being a Motorcycle Marshal (to qualify to ride escort) is on September 6 at the MS headquarters off IH 10 at Wurzbach.  There is a training ride (volunteer) on August 23 at 8:00 am from the AT&T center, and we will go to down  hwy 181 to across the big channel bridge at Corpus. See Chuck Ellis @ 522-3732 if interested in helping with the event held Oct. 4 and 5th.

Oct. 20th, Charity Golf Event – Support of disabled vets from IRAQ.  See Patrick Keller for details.

Scott Mullin spoke on the Advanced Rider Safety Course – he was the only one from the group in a class of 8.  Spoke highly of the course and the experience and confidence it gave him.

Annual RRA Car and Bike Show – our own Craig Gibson won 1st in motorcycles with his Victory motorcycle.  Congrats Craig!!

Jon Matthews was thanked for all of his hard work as Sr. Road Captain last year and for his work in the Research Riders the last 4 years.  He was instrumental in getting our Group Riding Rules put together, which will be presented later this year.

John Duck announced that he is leaving SwRI for greener pastures.  He will be going to work for Schlumberger, although he intends to remain in the Research Riders.

Don Moravits made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Scott Mullin, and unanimously approved to end the meeting. 

**********************************************************************************************************************************************

On a separate note – Congratulations go out to Sandra Segovia and Scott Meckel, who were married the first week of August.  So Sandra can now be recognized as Sandra Meckel.  Congrats!!!!!!!

**********************************************************************************************************************************************

